STEVEN W. DAHLEM County Counsel



5100 Bullion St. P. O. BOX 189 Mariposa, CA 95338 Phone: (209) 966-3222

Fax: (209) 966-5147

OFFICE OF COUNTY COUNSEL

December 22, 2017

Via E-mail and First Class Mail

Mr. Harry Crouch President, National Coalition for Men 932 C Street, Suite B San Diego, California 92101 president@ncfm.org

Subject: Response to Your Letter and Public Records Act Request Dated

December 12, 2017

Dear Mr. Crouch,

This responds to your letter and Public Records Act request ("Request") dated December 12, 2017.

Your letter re-states the same arguments and claims made in your previous letter dated November 8, 2017. The County already responded to this letter on November 27, 2017. The County stands by its previous response, and does not intend to re-litigate issues that have already been determined and adjudicated by the Court.

Regarding your Request, the County will provide all non-exempt responsive records. Due to the volume of documents you are requesting, the County's limited resources, as well as the County's need to consult with other departments, the County will need time to collect and review all available documents before disclosures can be made. The County anticipates providing a further response on or by January 5, 2018 to indicate what will be produced and the duplication costs, as discussed below.

Please be advised that you are responsible for the direct cost of duplication pursuant to Government Code section 6253(b). Given the volume of records, this may include the use of a professional copy service. Once the County has collected all non-exempt records responsive to your Request, the County will assess the direct cost of duplication and notify you with the amount due. The full cost of duplication must be paid to the County before the copied records are delivered to you.

Please be assured that the County has made, and will continue to make, every effort to respond effectively to your Request. Should you have any questions or wish to discuss this matter further, please do not hesitate to contact me at sdahlem@mariposacounty.org.

Very Truly Yours,

Steven W. Dahlem

Stur W. Daklen